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Lj \\ Mr. BATES, from the Committee on Naval Mairs, submitted the: 
following 

R E P O R T .  
[To accompany S. 6104.1 

The Committee on Naval Affairs having had under consideration 
bills S. 6104 (Hale), H. R. 21495 (Bates), H. R. 20984\ (Butler), 
H. R. 21432 (Loud), 13. R. 19971 (Allen)t and H. R. 29511 (Alexander), 
and H. J. Res. 144 (Moore), all of whch bills and ‘oint resolution 
ropose certain recognition of Civil Engineer Robert d. Peary, United 

&tatm--Naxy, for his Arctic explorations resulting in reaching the 
North Pole, report the said Senate bill 6104 with recommendation 
that it do pass with amendments. 

Said bill is amended as follows: 
Strike out the title and insert: [‘Providing for the promotion of 

d Statea Navy, and tendering 

11 after the enacting clause and 

States be, and he is hereby, authorized 
to place (livil Engineer Robert E. Peary, United States Navy, on the retired list of 
%e Corps of civil En eers with the rank of rear admiral, to  date from April s i x t h ,  
nineteen hundred a n g i n e ,  with the highest retired pay of that grade under existing 
law. 

SEO. 2. That the thanks of Congrees be, and the &me aTe hereby, tendered to Robert 
E. Peary United States Navy, for hm mctx explorations resultmg in reaching the 
North Po&. 

Robert E. Peary reached the North Pole on A ril 6, 1909. From 
a camp-which he established at  a point. estimates by observation at 
89’ 56’ north latitude on said date (shglitly over 4 miles from the 
exact pole), he made two excursions on that and the following day, 
lvhicli carried him close to and beyond the pole. 

Your coinmittee have come to the above conclusion after a careful 
examination and hearing by the subcommittee extending over several ’ 
days at  which Capt. Peary appeared in person, and 
testimony submitting all his papers, origmal data, dai y journal kept 4”” 
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2 RECOGNITION OF ROBERT E. PEARY, THE ARCTIC EXPLORER. 

by him during the journey and notes of astronomical observations inid 
soundings, etc. 

Your committee also heard the report of the Natioiial Geogra hic 

board of governors of the Royal Geographcal Society, of London, 
which society through its official computor had made an inde endent 
examination of the data and proofs; and ilso a report from &ugh C. 
Mitchell and C. R. Duvall, expert computors of astronomical observa- 
tions from the Coast and Geodetic Survey of the United States. These 
men independently of any other person, working 011 the orisinn1 data 
of tlie observations taken by Peary, stated befpre your committee that 
011 the nbove-named dates Peary passed wthin a little over a mile of 
the exact pole and stated in conclusion that the march of April 7, 
1909, may Ilave carried Penry even witlun a stonc’fi Clirow of that 
point. 

These reports of the American and British societies and of Messrs. 
Mitchell and Duvall of our own Coast and Geodetic Survey are 
submitted in full in the rinted report of the hearings had before 
your committee. These gearings established the fact that Peary 
reached the North Pole on the above-named date in ursuance of 

formulate as the result of more than 20 years’ Arctic experience and 
which he was able to carry out because of an indefatigable earnest- 
ness and singleness of purpose. 

As a result of this plan, when he reached out over the Arctic Sea, 
as had been done by other explorers-Nansen, Cagni, Greely, Lock- 
wood, Markham, and others-and came to a pomt beyond where 
they had turned back, and beyond where he himself in former 
excursions had been obliged to retreat, he was able, b reason of 
his supporting arties, to  o forward with sledges filleJ with pro- 

cess having been conserved for his final dash. 

of more careful 

Society, of Washington, the report from the president and one o P the 

a well-defined and carefully laid plan which he had E een able to 

visions and fres K dogs for focomotion, these very essentials of suc- 

Greenland shore of the Polar Sea. 
Mr. Peary entered the Navy in 1881 and has served almost thirty 

ears. He is at present a civil engineer with the rank of ca tain. 
h e n  leaving for bis polar tri , the Actin Secretary of the %my.  

tions because he is believed to  be better e uipped than any other 
wrote him that he was granted t i! is leave of a Q sence for Arctic explora- 

person in the country to undertake such wor 1 . 
You have- 
Said the letter from the Navy Department- 

the requhite cour e, fortitude, and hysique; you have had a Ion er term of service 
within th! Arctic3ircle than an otgeer explorer, and you have ha% large experience 
in aledge iourneylng on the lani  and upon the polar pack; you have demonstrated 
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your ability to maintain ourself in that latitude for a longer period in health and 
safety than any other exprorer; you have reduced the inconvemences and hardships 
of the Arctic service to the minimum. The attainment of the ole should be our main 
object. Nothing short will suffice. Our national pride is invofved in the un$ertaking. 
Tpis department expects that you will accompllsh your purpose and bring further 
dlstinction to a service of illustrious traditions. 

The President of the United States gave Peary this parting in- 
junction: 

I believe in you, Peary, and I believe in your success if  it is in the possibility of 
man. 

Going into winter quarters at Ca e Sheridan, tidal observations 

portation of supplies westward to  Cape Columbia. This became a 
camp and depot of supplies, from which the journey over the Arctic 
Ocean to the pole was to begin. The winter months of 1909 were 
occupied in preparin Eskimos, dogs, and other e ui ments. After 
careful training the %skimos and dogs were in t R %  e est condition, 
hard and fit, for the work that was before them. .) The men, Eskimos, 
and dogs were divided into supporting parties. Each supporting 
party was independent in the matter of supplies and equipment; 
they were sent north over the ice at intervals of a day or more each. 

In this way the first supporting party sought and found the easiest 
trail which could readily be found by the succeeding parties coming on. 

Capt. Bartlett accoinpanied Peary to  latitude 87' 47') or within 
133 miles of the polo. At this oint they exchanged signed statements 

ing party, leaving Peary with picked dogs, good sledges, and p enty 
of provisions, and in fact the very best equipment and sup lies for 
the final journey. In five marches from where Peary and iar t le t t  
parted, Peary reached the long sought for goal. Mr. Mitchell, of the 
Coast and Geodetic Survey, makes a conclusive and careful report on 
the observations of Marvin, Bartlett, and Peary. .He and Mr. Duvall 
agree tliat the observations taken by Peary at Camp Jesup were 
latitude 89' 55' 23") longitude 137' west, and that this lace, Camp 

But this was not his closest approach to the pole. Mr. Mitchell states 
that the result of observations at 6.40 o'cloclr on the morning. of the 
7th, and of Peary's travel immediately after those observations in 
the direction of the sun an estimated distance of S miles, indicate 
that Peary was at a probable distance of 1.6 miles from the pole. 

Mr. Mitchell and Mr. Davall figured the position of Peary at the 
pole independently, but based on the same observations and by 
independent methods. Their calculations agree within a second of 
latitude. 

Mitchell states that from l i s  professional experience it would have 
been iiiipossible for the data of these observations to have been obtained 
other than under the circumstances claimed. The observations at 
the pole were made at different times. He states that in using these 
observations in connection with each other they, in a measure, prove 
each other, and that error could be detected had the observations not 
been made at the mints vet forth in the data. In other words, the 
two independent observations taken on the 6th and 7th, with the sun 
in the same direction, 

On the return of the gears party to  thebnited ga tes  the standard 
chronometer used by Peary was sent to its makers for rating and 

were commenced, and the members o P the expedition began the trans- 

P as result of observations, and I;, artlett turned back with his sup ort- 

Jesup, is indicated to be 4.6 geographic miles from the RT orth Pole. 

ractically agree u on com arison. 
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comparison. 
dition started the 

showed the instrument to have a faily rate of 2.2 seconds gainin 
This correction and coinparison in chronometer rate showed, actor$ , 
ing to Mr. Mitchell, that Peary's time was 10 minutes fast on his 
expedition to  the pole and that the sun, instead of being observed 
on the assumed meridian (70), was observed 10 minutes before it had 
reached that meridian. One effect of this was in the assumed direc- 
tion of the sun, it being really 24" east of south when It was assumed 
to be due south. This error of chronometer carried Peary t o  the left 
instead of in a direct line with the pole. This is shown from his 
observations at Camp Jesup, where two altitudes of the sun, taken 6 
hours a art, gave an absolute determination of both the latitude and 
longituje of that oint and showed that the forward line of march 
was between 4 an s 5 geo raphic miles to the left of the pole. This 
very error proves the t r u k  of his position and the correctness of his 
observation, based upon his own chronometer. Had his chronometer 
been exact,l would have been in direct line 

forward inarch would have brought him exactly over Its location. 
His detour to the ri ht, however, on the following day brou ht  him 

he sought. 
It is a well-recognized fact that exact results are not attainable as 

a result of observa!ions. A matter of 1 or 2 miles under favor- 
able circumstances IS a fair allowance. Dr. Nathaniel Bowditch, in 
the American Practical Navigator, an official publication of the United 
States Navy Department, states: 

When this instrument was examined before the expe- 
revious year, it was found to have a predicted 

daily rate of 0.2 o P a second losin . On the return a comparison 

correct, Camp Jesu 
with the po P e, as he had supposed F rom his own observatipns, and the 

within 1.6 miles of t B e exact center, which is substantially t 5 e goal 

In  obtaining results of observations it is impossible to make an exact allowance for 
error in chronometer and sextant and error of refraction and of observation. No 
navigator should ever assume that his position is not liable to be in error to some 
extent, the precise amount depending on various factora, Hwh a8 the age of the 
chronomcter rkte, the quality of the various instrumcnts, the reliability of the observer, 
and the conditions at  the time the sight was taken. Perhaps a fair allowance for this 
poasible error under favorable circumstances will be 2 miles; therefore instead of 

lottin x position upon the chart and proceeding with absolute confidence in the 
gelii,f &at the ship's position IR on the exact point, one niay describe, aroulld the 
point as a center, a circle whose radius is 2 miles (if we accept that as the value of 
the possible error) and shape the future courses with the knowledge that the ehip's 
position may be anywhere within the circle. 

The return journey was made more quick1 than the outward 
journey. There was a trail easily distinguishabre and both men and 
do s realized that they were returnin to  land. 

5eary covered 27 outward marches 7413 miles) in 16 return marches 
with the ick of Eskimos and dogs all in good condition, 254 miles 
per marc{ 

MacMiIlan, of the first sup orting party, covered 7 outward marches 

Boru , of the second supporting party, covered 12 outward marches 
(82 miles) in 4 return marc f es,, 203 miles per march. 

(136 IXU .p es) in 7 return marches with partially crippled men and poor 

Bartlett, of t 1 . e foyrth supporting party, covered 22 outward 
dogs, 194 miles er march, 

marches (280 d e s )  in 13 return marches, 214 miles per march. 
Bartlett returned from his farthest, 87" 47', in the same number 

of marches (13) as Peary did from that same point, 
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Later in the season Macallan and Borup, returning from Cape 
Jesup .with the same dogs used on the northern trip, covered 275 to 
300 miles in 8 marches and on more than one occasion covered over 
50 miles in a march. 

Shackleton, on his outward journey, made marches of 18 and 20 
miles. He returned without dogs, and he and his men, dragging 
their own sledges, made marches of 20, 26, and 29 miles. 

Your committee recognize that the attainment of the North Pole 
has been the object of the world's famous explorers for centuries 
past; that Peary, overcoming almost insurmountable obstacles, 
reached the goal of a life's work, that he was specifically com- 
missIoned to do so by his commanders in chief, the President and.the 
Secretary of the Navy. 

Discoveries of this kind have always been recognized by the 
country to  whom the explorer belon ed. Shackleton, who reached 
a point within a hundred miles of the 8 outh Pole in 1909, was granted 
;E20,000 by the British Government and knighted by the Ring. 
William E. Parry, in 1827, reached 82" 45' (the record of the farthest 
north), and was knighted by the King. Sir John Franklin, for 
explorations of the Arctic coast, was knighted, as wcre also John 
Ross in 1835, James Ross in 1844, Robert McClure in 1853, McClin- 
tock in 1855, and Nares in 1877. 

Had he remained a t  
home and served as a chief of one of the \ ureaus a t  the Navy Depart- 
inent he would to-day have the rank of rear admiral. I t  is roposed 

that grade; such retired pay, the committee learns from the Navy 
Department, will be $300 per year less than the pay he is now receiv- 
in from salar and allowances under his present rank. 

eries :" 

Peary has at  present the rank of ca tain. 

m this bill t o  bestow upon him this rank with the retire 9 pay of 

$enry has a 7 ready received the folfowing recognition for his discov- 

The special great gold medal of the Royal Geo 
The apecial great gold medal of the National &graphic Society, of Washington. 
The 8 ecial 
The gelen &her  medal of the Chicago Geo aphical Society. 
The honorary degree of doctor of laws from gwdoin  College. 
Honorary member of the New York Chamber of Commerce. 
Honorary member of the Penns lvania Society. 
The Nachtigall gold medal of tKe Imperial German Geographical Society. 
The King Humbert gold medal of the Royal Italian Geo raphical Society. 
The Hauer medal of the Imperial Austrian GeographicakSociety . 
The gold medal of the Hungarian Geographical Society. 
The gold medal of the Royal Belgian Geographical Society. 
The gold medal of the Royal Geographical Society of Antwerp. 
A special trophy from the Royal Scottish Geographical Society-a replica in silver 

The honorary degree of doctor of laws from the Edinburgh University. 
Honorary membership in the Manchester Geographical Society. 
Honorary membership in the Royal Netherlands Geographical Society of Amster- 

dam. 

The President of the UnitedBtates and the Secretary of the Navy 
have recommended that fitting recognition bv Congress be accorded 
Peary for this great achievement. The sci"entific societies of the 
world accord in pronouncing this the greatest geogra hical prize of 

has come to the United Stntes. 

phical Society, of London. 

eat gold medal of the Philadelphia Geographical Society. 

of the ships used by Hudson, Baffin, and Davis. 

the last three centuries. It is a matter of just pride t R at this honor 
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Your committee believe that in view of his long distinguished 
service in the Arctic regions in ascertaining the northern boundaries 
of Greenland ; his soundings and tidal observations; his ascertainment 
of facts concerning the northern Arctic Ocean; the general informa- 
tion he has obtained by living Over 12 years within the Arctic circle; 
and finally having successfully folIowed a carefully laid plan resulting 
in his reaching on April 6, 1909, and bringing back to civilization the 
conditions existing at  the North Pole, that Robert Edwin Peary has 
performed a most remarkable and wonderful service, that he has 
attracted the favorabIe attention of the civilized world: and that 
therefore the American people, through its Congress, shall render him 
thanks, and bestow upon him the highest rank of the service which 
he adorns. 



VIEWS O F  THE MINORITY. 

I n  view of the criticism upon Congress upon the part of a cert?in 
section of the public press because of its so-called tardiness in takmg 
some action looking toward a reward for Capt. Peary for his attem t 

should be iiicor orated into the majority report of that committee 

$0 this end a brief review of the polar controversy up to the time 
it reached Congress is necessary to a full understanding of the action 
of certain members of the House Committee on Naval Affairs. 

* When Dr. Cook, in September, 1909, announced that he had reached 
the North Pole his statements were accepted implicitly by many 

eople both in this country and abroad. eat institution of 
Earning at Copenhagen showered honors upon E. Cook, and other 
honors were conferred upon him by municipalities in this country. 

Shortly after Dr. Cook’s announcement Ca tain, then Commander, 

pole and declared Dr. Cook’s claims to be false and fraudulent. 
Thereupon a controversy arose in tlie lay and scientific world as to 

whether either Dr. Cook or Capt. Peary liad reached tlie North Pole. 
Partisans of each, among thein men eminent in science, the law, 

the minjstry, . medicine, and Arctic exploration, and laymen argued 
exhaustively in favor of their particular views, but nothing was done 
to settle the controversy until the National Geographic Society, of 
Washington, constituted itself a tribunal for that pur ose and invlted 
both Dr. Cook and Capt. Peary to  lay before it SUCK proofs as each 
had of the trutli of liis claims. But at this time neither explorer had 
offered to  any person or tribunal, so far as can be ascertained, any 
of liis proofs nor any verification of !lis statements. 

Capt. Peary, upon this request, did subinit through a Mr. Nichols 
to the Geographic Society certain papers or documents. 

At this time it was of the utillost importance to the world, to the 
Geographic Society, and to Capt. Pear that the most thorou 11 nnd 

be submitted to the Geograpllic Society, for its verdlct, a large 
measure, would settle in the-minds of the peo le the question as to 
w11icI.1 if either of the ex~lorers had reaclieB the pole. A great 

committee of investigation when it assumed the duty of ar iter, and 

for the North Pole it seems roper that a full statement of all t 8 e 
circumstances leading up to t P le final action of the Naval Committee 

accom anying t i: e bill reported by it, conferring certain honors upon 
Ca t. B eary. 

A 

Pemy reached civilization and announced t E at he had reached the 

exhaustive examination be made of a 1  i proofs then or therea f ter to 

responsibility was underta \ zcn by the Geographic Societ and its 

7 
TI 
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the- people of this country had a right to believe the investigation 
into Capt. Peary’s proofs would be conducted in a manner commen- 
surate with the importance of the subject. 

The Geogra hic Society through a committee of three made some 

conclusions to the board of management of the society; w ich con- 
clusions were that Capt. Peary reached the North Pole April 6, 1909. 

No statements as to the contents of Ca t. Peary’s journal and the 

ments or apparatus or any of the scient@c results of h ~ s  expedition 
were given to the public; and it was said that the subcommittee of 
the Geographic Society was made up of friends and partisans of Capt. 
Pearg and that his case had been heard “in the house of his friends,” 
with the result that the report of the committee in no way tended to 
satisfy the popular mind and to allay the controversy that was 
raging. 

, \Qith matters in this shape a bill was introduced into both branches 
of Congress proposing to reward Capt. Peary for his having reached 
the pole by placing him on the retired list of the Navy with the r&nk 
of a rear admiral of the line. One of these bills was referred to the 
House Committee on Naval Affairs. 

Xitli the controversy still acute and in no way settled by the action 
of the Geographic Society ccrtain members of the Committee on Naval 
Affairs felt it would be improper and indefensible for that committee 
to take favorable action on such a bill until it had been more clearly 
demonstrated that Capt. Peary had reached the pole. For the reason 

-that favorable action by the Naval Committee if approved by the 
House and its recommendation enacted into law conferring such signal 
honor upon Capt. Peary would be taken in this country as an official 
determination of the mooted question as to whether or not Capt. 

.Peary had reached the pole; and before such action should be taken 
it was deemed necessary that such examination of Capt. Peary and his 
proofs should be made as the circumstances would permit. 

Accordingly a subcommittee of the Committee on Naval Affairs 
called before it such members of the subcommittee of the Geographic 
Society that had passed upon Capt. Peary’s proofs as were to be 
found in Washington at that time. This subcommittee consisted of 
,Mr. Henry Gannett, ’{ear Bdmiral C .  M. Chester, United States 
Navy, retired, and Mr. 0. H. Tittmann. Of these Messrs. Tittmann 
and Gannett appeared before the committee. The attendance of 
Admiral Chester, he bein abroad at that time, could not be had. 

ing to the Geographic Society the result of its examinations‘of apt. 
Peary’s proofs stated : These have been carefully examined by your 
subcommittee.” 

The following quotations from the testimony of Mr. Tittmann show 
with what care, or rather lack of care, this committee examined 
Capt. Peary’s proofs. 

The CHAIRMAN. Are you satisfied Peary reached the North Pole? 
Mr. TITTWANN. Surely. 
The CIIAIRMAN. Give US your reasons for it; take as long as you please and do it in 

an way you pleaae. 
&r. TITTMANN. Perhaps YOU will first allow me, then, to speak of the officialrecords 

that I have in regard to the matter. When Mr. Peary returned from the Arctic, he 
sent us the volume8 of the tidal obseivations that he had made, and that was comply- 

P, examination o f the proofs submitted by Capt. Peary and re orted its 

nature of his observations nor of the.kin. II or character pf his instru- 

8 It should be mentione 2 here that this subcommittee when re ort- 
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ing with his orders and instructions; but as the principal interest in the tidal obser- 
vations was large1 the knowledge of the hydrography of the Arctic, Mr. Peary also 
forwarded to us a Hne of soundings which he had made, extending irom Cape Colum- 
bia, where tidal observations were made, to within about 5 miles of the pole. SO he for- 
warded those to me officially and that is the official record we have of his having been 
at the North Pole. Now, I understand, Mr. Chairman, that you want me to speak 
of my views-my personal views? 

The CHAIRMAN. In your own way, tell us what method you employed that assisted 
YOU to reach the conclusion you did reach. 

Mr. TITTMANN. I think I have already stated that the line of soundinqs which Mr. 
Peary furnished us showed us that he had been within 5 miles of the pole; but besides 
that I, of course, had knowledge, which was afterwards verified, that hrr. Peaty’s 
expedition differed from all previous expeditions in this, that when he got within 
stnking distance of the pole-that is, within about 140 miles of the pole-he had with 
him a large party of men and Ca t Bartlett; that up to that time he hnd kept himself 
in absolute reserve, allowing t ie’  hard work-the pioneer work-to be done by a 
younger man and a stronger man, and when he reached, as I sny, a point which I 
considered within striking distance, his position was so different from any previous 
explorer who had ever gone-usually when they get to-well, nobody had been so 
far before-anyhow, when the people did get there they were single or exlinusted or 
minus provisions, but Peary got within 140 miles of the pole and had with him his 
sleds in perfect condition, his dogs in erfect condition, himself in perfect condition, 
glenty of provisions, and it was R hoyiday jaunt to $0 there, unless some accident 

append,  like a great rift whirh he was not able to pass; so it would have been 
absurd if he had not gone there. His evidence of having been as far as that, of course, 
need not he touched upon, because everybody knows that Bartlett and those men 
were with him. 

Mr. DAWSON. What official evidence is there of the fact you have just stated-that 
this party, comisting of Peary, Bartlett, and the others, reached that point-that is, 
within striking distance of the pole? Is there any official record? 

Mr. TITTMANN. I have no otrcial evidence of that except, as I said, the line of 
soundings under Peary’s signature, his official report that he made; that is strictly 
official. 

Mr. GREGG. Did you see the book of original en&y in which he made the recoid of 
* n * *  * * n * 

these sonndinm? 
Mr. TITTI\IA~;N. No; I did not. 
Mr. CREGG. You know what I mean, I suppose, the book in which they were 

entered from time to time as he moved along; a sort of a daybook? 
Mr. TITTMANN. I didn’t see that. 
Mr. GREG(;. Mr. Tittmann, you saw something which he finished and sent in  to 

your office? 
Mr. TITTMANN. Yes, sir; sent in to our office under his signature. 
Mr. GREW. Have you ever, in any capacity, seen the books of original entries 

that I have described? 
Mr. TITTMANN. No, sir; I have not. 
Mr. ROBERTB. You say he reached a certain point before he separated 1iimRelf from 

his crew. NOW, I intended to ask you to take u the narrative from that point. 
The CHAIRMAN. Tell us all of the facta whicg, in your judgment, warranted the 

committee that examined him in reaching the conclusion it did reach. 
Mr. TITTXANN. well, now, &s to the committee. When all this happened I was h 

Europe; when I came back I found I had been ap ointed on a committee of the 
National Geographic Society. That was not an officiaymatter thou h, and I was Gery 
busy and went only to the last meeting of that committee, and at  &at meetin, Ca t. 
Peary showed me the actual observations-the astronomiral observations %at \e 
made when he was at  the pole. One of the obmvations of the sun was made within 
about 3 miles of the pole. He then continued in the same direction-my figures now 
are not, perhaps, quite accurate, became I do not remember %he details very well- 
I think he went about 10 miles beyond the pole, and he was getting at a lower labtude 
again; he went then what we might call going to the eastward; if you had a map before 
You YOU would see what I mean; he went to the eastward and there made some more 
~ ~ o n o m i c a l  observations. He showed me the actual apers on which he did this, 
and I asked him to explain it to me, so that I looked at  !is astronomical observatiow, 
8aw ,the form in which they were kept and his reductions, and felt perfectly satisfied, 
a8 dld other members of the committee who had an op ortuaity to go over the details 

. 

. that 1 did not have, because I wm very much occupiei with other matters. 
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iilr. GREQQ. Those that he showed you, then, were they the original entries made 

Mr. TITTMANN. Yes; made a t  the time, on loose slips of paper. 
Mr. GREW. What did that paper show? 
iifr. T r r r ? d a N N .  I t  showed the elevation of the sun. 
Nr. GREQQ. I mean, did you examine the paper to see whether it was new paper or 

old paper? Did it show evidence of having been used, or was it likely made up on 8, 
piece of new, fresh paper? 

Mr. TITTYANN. Why, I did not go into that; I could not go into that: I could not 
say whether it mas watermarked or not. 

This member of the committee says he did not have as much oppor- 
tunity to go over the details as the other members of the comwttee, 
“because he was very much occu ied with other matters.” When 

him to  Mr. Gannett and hurries away to  appear before another corn-? 
mittee. 

The CHAIRMAN. Professor, for myself, I could not comprehend how anybody would 
be so untruthful m to say that he reached the North Pole if he did not; but a t  the 
eame time 1 wish you would state in some way the observations that Were made by 
Peary. You see I do not know how they were made; I know nothing at all of aatron- 
omy, but I would like it to appear in the record the sort of an observation he made, 
the instruments with which he made it, how he made it, and what it showed, so that 
any scientific man may know, by looking at  that observation, how you reached your 
conclusion, and how i t  enabled ou to reach our conclusion. 

Mr. TITTMANN. I think Mr. Zannett coulggive you all of that, as you have him 
here. I am really due before the Appropriations Committee. 

Mr. Gannett, the next member of the committee examined, told 
the members of the Naval Cornnittee, in the following language, what 
examination was made of Capt. Peary’s records and instruments. 

’rhe CHAX~~MAN. Will you be kjud enough to detail to us the methods which were 
employed by this committee in making an cxaminatiou of tlie reports of Commander 
Peary of his expedition? 

Yr. GANNETT. You mean what actually took place at  tlie actual meetings with him? 
Mr. I~OBEFITB. Yes. 
The CHAIRMAN. Tell us, in the plainest language, what you mw and leariled of the 

discovery, the reports you sax-, the conclusions you reached, and the reasons for your 
co~~clueions. 

Mr. GANNETT. Mr. Peary came from his home near Portlalid, Me., and brought his 
records iu a gripsack and his instrumenta in a trunk. First he met the committee 
a t  the ofice of the Geographic Society, and we appointed a meeting at the house of 
Admird Chester, who was a member of this committee. N’e siinply eat down with 
him and read his journal from hiH original records; he had an original rccord made in 
a little book, a notebook, you know, at that time, and it had all the earmarks of being 
the original. He read the journal over two or tlircc days before Bartlett left him; 
me all read it together; we included in the reading two or three days which Bart- 
lett waq with him, and from that time oil to the polo aud all of the way back to Cape 
Columbia. \Ye alao had his astronomical observations recomputed, examined them, 
not recomputed, for he had already computed them on these sheets. He had one 
sheet for a set of observations, and Adinird (’hester recoinputed them; I do not 
know whether Mr. Tittmann did or not, I do not remember; we had his line of sound- 
ings; the tidal obbcrvations I ricver saw. 

The VHAIRMAN. bviI1 you please begin with your firdt official association with this 
examination of this report and tell us, in your own way, what you observed, and your 
concluPion, and your reasons for it? 

Mr. GANNETT. Well, I have just specified what our committee received from Peary 
and how it was examined. The result is set forth in  the repprt which this committee 
made to the board of the Geographic Society. Now, here is a memorandum which 
includes everything which the societ as a society, through its board of management 
and its committee, had to do with tte Cook businesa, or tried to do with the Cook 
business, but never got anywhere, and with the Peary business, including the report. 
of the subcommittee on the Peary records and the action of the board of management. 
Now, does the committee want to have this matter put in its notes? 

at  the time? 

asked for certain information by t !i e chairman, Mr. Tittmann refers, 

Mr. ROBERTS. I think we ought to have that in. 
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At a meeting on October 1 the board of managers stated that the National Geo- 

graphic Society could accept the personal statements of neither Commander Peary 
nor Dr. Cook that the pole had been reached without investigation by its committee 
on research or by a scientific body acceptable to it. 

At the same meeting Commander Peary and Dr. Cook were urged speedily to submit 
their observations to a competent scientific commission in  the United States. 

At a later meeting, October 11, the board joined in a request from the American 
Museum of Eatural History, New York, and the American Geographical Society 
to President Ira Remsen that lie, as the president of the National Academy of Sciences, 
appoint, a commission to pass upon the records of Commander Peary and Dr. Cook. 
This plan for an early exanhation failed, as Dr. Remsen stated that he would not be  
able to ap oint said commission unless authorized by his council, which meets late 
in Novemfer, and unless alq requested to do so by both Commander Peary and Dr. 
Cook. 

Commander Peary was willing to abide by such a commission, but Dr. Cook stated 
that his observations would go first to the University of Copenhagen. In view of 
the fact that Commander Pea had been waiting since his return, m September, to 
submit hie records to a scient& commission in the United States, the National Geo- 
graphic Society believed it should receive his apers without further delay, in order 
that hie claim of havin reached the pole mightge passed upon without further delay. 

The society was reaiy to make a similar examination of Dr. Cook’s original obser- 
vations and field notes, but as he promised to send then1 to the University of Copen- 
hagen and the society would not have an opportunity of seeinsthem for probably 
some months, it did not seem fair to defer action on Commander eary’a observatione 
until Dr. Cook’s papers were received by the society. 

At a meetin of the board of managers of the National Geographic Society, Wednee- 
day morning, 8ctober 20, the records and observations and proof of Commander ftobert 
E. Peary that he reached the pole April 6, 1909, were submitted to the society. 

The records and observations were immediately referred to the committee on 
research, with the direction that the chairman appoint a subcommittee of experta, of 
which he shall be a member, to examine mid records and re ort on them to the board. 
Mr. Henry Gannett, chairman of the committee on researcg, immediately ap ointed 
88 the other members of the committee Rear Admiral Colb M. Chmter, Unite$Stat?fJ 
Navy, and 0. E. Tittmann, Superintendent of the Uniteg States Coast and Geodetic 
Survey. 

Ab. Henry Gannett, chairman of the committee which will report on Commander 
Peary’s observations, has been chief geogra her of the United States Geological Survey 
BbCe 1882; he is the author of Manual of bopographic Surveyin Statistical Atlases 
of the Tenth and Eleventh Censuses, Dictionary of Altitudes, i&gnetic Declination 
in the United States, Slanfyd’s Compendium of Gepgra hy, and of many Government 
reports. Mr. Gannett is vice president oE the NationafGeographic Society, and mas 
one of the founders of the society in 1888. 

ated from the 

command under the Navy Department, includin Supenntendent of the eni ted 
States Naval Observatory, commander in chief Atfantic Squadron, Superintendent 
of the United. States Naval Academy, Chief of Hydrographic Division, United State8 
Navy. Admyal Chester has been known for many years aa one of the best and most 
particular navlgatora in the service. 

0. H. Tittmann has been Superintendent of the United States Coast and Geo- 
detic Survey since 1900. He is the member for the United States of the Alaska 
Boundary Commission, and was one of the founders of the National Geographic 
Society. 

The board of managem of the National Geographic Society, a t  a meeting held at 
Eubbard Memorial Hall, November 4,1909, received the following report: 

“The subcommittee to which waa referred the task of examining the records of 
Commander Peary in  evidence of his having reached the North Pole beg to report that 
they have completed thGr task. 

Commander Peary has submitted to this subcommittee his original journal and 
records of observations, to ether with dl  his instruments and apparatus and certain 
of the most important of b e  Scientific results of his expedition. These have been 
carefully examined by  your subcommitt,ee, and they are unanimously of the opinion 
that Commander Peary reached the North Pole on April 6, 1909. 

‘ 

Rear Admiral Colby M. Chester, United States Navy, was 
United Stat& Naval Academy in 1863. Be has held practical Yadu y every im ortant 
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“They also feel warranted in stating that the organization, planning, and mana e- 
ment of the expedition, its complete success, and its scientific results reflect &e 
greatest credit on the ability of Commander Robert E. Peary and render him worthy 
OF the highest honors that the National Geographic Society can bestow upon him. 

“HENRY GANNETT. , 
“C. M. CHESTER. 
“0. E. TiTTMANN.” 

H x x x * x x 
Mr. BUTLER. The committee asked Prof. Gannett to state to the committee the 

results of his examination of the records made by Peary, and at  the same time to give 
his reasons for his belief in the accuracy of the reports made by Commander Peary. 

Mr. GANNETT. Well, as I understood the question, you wish to have the journal 
and the obscrvations made bv Mr. Pearv brought forth in this committee? 

The CHAIRNAN. No. 
Mr. MACON. I want that brought in; this Congress belongs to the country, and 

whatever we do as its ReDreseritatives ought to be done in the oDen and not in secret. 

- 

If we are doing anything to be kept batk, I propose to make ’It public myself. So 
far as I am concerned, we are not goin to deal with secreta in anything. We are 
charged here rn the Representatives of t%e people. 

Mr. BATES. I understand there is a very good reason for that. Do you care to 
state why that record should be kept from the public? 

The CHAIRMAN. Do you care to state what the reason is? 
Mr. GANNETT. 1 do not know that I should like to. I would rather Peary would 

state his rea90118 himself. , 
Mr. ROBERTS. Now, let me ask a question: Do I understand the papers or records 

in issue now are copies of Jfr. Peary’s original journal? 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And what otlier- 
Mr. GANNETT. Copies of his observations. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Just what is included in the term “observations,” in a general way? 
Mr. GANNETT. The altitude of the sun and latitude. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Do I Understand that Mr. Peary objects to his observatiom as to 

latitude, and the position of the sun-objects to that being made public, or is it simply 
the journal of his trip that he objects to, or both? 

Mr. GANNETT. Both. 
Mr. ROBERTS. I n  view of the statement we have just listened to, I would like to 

mk Prof. Gannett when Mr. Peary placed the injunction of secrecy on those papers? 
Mr. GANNETT. When he gave them to me two or three days stgo. 
The CHAIRMAN. On what papers did he place the injuoction of secrecy? 
Mr. ROBERTS. His journal and astronomical observahons. If I may, I would like 

to ask Prof. Gannett a question or two. Is  the committee to understand that the 
interview had between the geogra hic committee and Mr. Peary at  Admiral Chester’s 
house wm the first opportunity a n i  the first information that your committee acquired 
in their examination of the Peary records? 

Mr. GANNETT. No; the story  is very nearly as it has already been stated by Mr. 
Alexander. Pear originally sent down a Mr. Nichols With certain 
brought the r e c o d u p  to the time that Bartlett left him; further, he ha?%$rz$ 
in the handwriting of the various men, McMillan, Marvin, and Bartlett, giving the 
results of thex latitude observations, and carried it up, and also his soundings. 

Mr. ROBERTS. How did Mr. Nichols happen to come before your committee? Had 
you asked Mr. Peary to submit hie data and proofs? 

Mr. GANNETT. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. You had formally done that as a committee? 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes; it was done by the society, not our committee; it  was a formal 

Mr. ROBERTS. And the information you sought? 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. \Vas anything said at that time about additional information being 

invitation to submit his proofs; in reply he sent Mr. Nichols with the papers. 

furnished you? 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes; it was intimated to him we would require further information. 

He. indeed. exDected to furnish it, but he was not able to leave his home at that time 
in order to attend the committee. 

or did they hold the matter in abeyance? 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did the committee do anything at all on the information they had, 

Mr. GANNETT. They looked over the matter and sent it back. 
The CHAIRMAN. What additional information did you ask for? 
Mr. GANNETT. Asked foc just what we got; we wanted his own journal and his own 

observationa. 
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Mr. GREQG. The journal and observations he made after he had left the party? 
Mr. GANNETT. After Ihrtlett had left him; that was particularly what we wanted; 

but we had the whole t,hhing. As to the matter of the instruments, they started mth 
Pear in a trunk, which was checked, but they did not come here a~ fast a8 P e w  
did; { e  got here in the morning and his trunk did not get here until evening,, and we 
examined the contanb of it, examined the instruments down at the Ftatlon that 
evenin without moving the trunlc. 

Mr. ~ A W S O N .  At what point did Commander Peary leave the balance of hi. party? 
Mr. GANNETT. At a point k little short of 88 degrees latitude. 
Mr. DAWSON. Eow far was that from the pole, in miles? 
hfr. GANNETT. One hundred arid thirty-three miles, I think, sir. 
fi. DAWSON. How long was he absent from the partv until he rejoined it? 
Mr. GANNETT. After Bartlett left there was no rejoi&ng; hlr. Bartlett went back to 

Cape Columbia; they separated on the 1st of April, I thiiik it was, and on the 6th he  
amved at  the pole; that would be six days. 

Mr. DAWBON. You said there was submitted to your committee.obeervationp taken 
UP to thy point when Bartlett turned back. ITOW many days did the obseivations 
cover while Peary was alone, beyond that point? 

Mr. GANNEW. How many days? 
hfr. D A ~ S O N .  Yes, sir; how many days' observations were there, do you recall? 
Mr. GANNETT. No. Pea 

until he reached the pole, %en at the pole he took a number of sets. 
Mr. DAWSON. What I want to get a t  is how many days after he left Bartlett. before 

he returned to his party, from the point where he covered the observations h m e l f ?  
The CHAIRMAN. Where he met other people? 
Mr. ROBERTS. Where he met his party again. 
Mr. GANNETT. He did not meet his party at all; one after another turned back to 

Mr. ROBERTS. He went back to the base of supplies by himflelf?% 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Now, how many days from the time he left Bartlett a;nd went to the 

pole before he rejoined the party a t  the base of supplies? That 18 what we are 
getting at. 

Mr. GANNETT. I do not recall it now, I have figured on that a good deal; I do not 
remember how man days. 

Mr. GROSVENOR. %e was six days going to the pole. 
Mr. ROBERTS. How many days going back from the pole to Cape Columbia? 
Mr. GROSVENOR. I think 16 days; he was 52 going and 16 days going back. 
The CHAIRMAN. What distance did he cover in that time? 
Mr. GROSVENOR. About 400 miles. 

took only one set of observations after Bartlett left him 1 

. 
Cape Columbia. 

Mr. ROBERTS. In  the 16 days? 
Mr. GROSVENOR. I think so. I could 've it to you; I have that information in  my 

office; if you want i t  I can send it to you;? think 16; I worked it out. 
Mr. ROBERTS. I should judge, from what you eay, that Mr. Peary left Bartlett, left 

his party, a t  just about the point where the last sounding was made by Bartlett, 87-15. 
According to the report, Bartlett made his last sounding at  87-15, and got 1,260 
fathoms of water. 

Mr. GANNETT. Rartlett continued a little beyond that point, but no other sounding 
was made. 

Mr. ROBERTS. There was one other sounding; Pear made a sounding right close to 
the pole, 89-55. Now, did Peary hnve his artificial Eorizon when he exhibited it to 
your committee? 

Mr. GANNETT. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And it seemed to be a proper one? 
Mr. GANNETT. Oh, yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And adequate for the urpose? 
Mr. GANNETT. There was a slight mo&fication made in it; it ma8 not possible to get 

the sun at  very low angles. 
Mr. ROBERTS. There was no question in your mind aa to ita being a proper artificial 

horizon for use in the Arctic regons and giving the best of results? 
Mr. GANNETT. Oh, certainly not. 
Mr. .ROBERTS. WM anyone, other than Mr. Nichols and Mr. Pewy, before your 

comrmttee giving information on this? 
Mr. GANNETT. NO. 
Mr. ROBERTS. In  other words, your committee did not call any of the other members 

of the arty to verify any of the statements made by Mr. Peary? 
hfr. RANNETT. No. 
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Mr. I t o i m n ~ s .  ~ ~ h c i i  your report was subniitted to the &?ographic Societ,y, in what 

Mr. (;ANNETT. To the board of managow. 
Mi-. R o n ~ R r s .  They, then, took some ac'tion on it'? 
Mr. CANNETT. They ar~epted  it. 
Mr. ROIIERTS.  hyas any question whatsever raised as to its acceptance? Did any- 

body ( uestion the findings or ask for information? 
Mr. &ANNETT. Not in  the slightest; the vote was unanimous in favor of theaccepta.nce. 
Mr. 1ton~:lt'l.s. Did you expres.q any opinion as to whether Peary did or did not reach 

the pole before you were on  that committee? 
Mr. GANNWPT. \\'hy, I (lo not remember whether I expressed any opinion. 
Mr. ItonERrs. The retison I asked the quedon is that you know, of course, that 

there is an iinprc~sion over the count,ry that hlr. Peary appeared in the house of his 
friends, so to tlpeak; :hat the committee appointed to examine this data were prejudiced 
in  his favor, :md the s1,at:wcnt has been made to our committee that certain members 
of that committet! wer+ ucll, I won't say hostile to Mr. Feary, but rather skeptical, 
and wore convinced by lriu at~tcmcnts against thcir state of unbelief, and that is the 
reason I asked you the question. whether ycu lisd expressed a n  opinion. 

Mr. GANNETT. The purpose of that committee as regards Commander Peary was 
according to my understanding, like this: I think it is fair to say that I was a friend 
of his, but I do not think I had met him a dozen times in my life; I knew him, had an 
acquaintanceship with him, and that was all; I think that was the case with Tittmann. 

Mr. ROBERTS. That does not just meet the point. You know i t  is a matter of com- 
mon knowledge that people take sides one way or another. What I wanted to get 
at, if you care to exprcss it,, wa8 your own state of mind. Did ou believe before 
you E& that proof that Peary reached the pole or was your minBcompletely blank 
on it? 

Mi-. GANNETT. Every one who kuows Peary by reputation knows he would not lie; 
I know him by re 

Mr. RODERTS. &air inference would be that you believed his statement when it 
first ap eared in tlie press and before you saw the proofs? 

Mr. JANNETT. I certainly did. 
4: * 8 * * * * 

Mr. GREGG. Was there any evidence before your commit&e a8 to whether he did 
or did not mention to any of his party, after he rejoined them, that he had found the 

Mr. ItonEiws. Did he tell Liartlett and the rest of them? 
hfr. GAXNETT. I Suppose 80 .  
Mr. GREOG. Was there any evidence before the committee? 
Mr. GASNETT. I do not remember any direct evidence. 
Mr. GREGG. Did he claim he told 13artlett when he rejoined the party? 
Mr. GANNETT. I do not remember whether that question way ever asked or answered, 
Mr. GREGG. I have heard i t  contended that he did not tell anybody until <t was 

Mr. ROBERTS. No effort was made by your committee to interrogate Henson to 

Mr. I ~ O B E R T S .  Or the time i t  took him to make his different journeys, the nuniher 

way was i t  presented; to whom in the society? 

tation. 

pole? 

claimed Cook had gotten there. 
n * * .x- * * * 

verify in any way any of the statements made by Peary? 

of miles per clay? 

Mr. GANNETT. NO. 

Mr. G ~ N N E T T .  No. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did Mr. Peary, before your committee, give you any account of the 

conditions of ice or open water that he found on that dash from the main party to - -  
the pole? 

Mr. G A x x E T r .  Yes; that he found some thin ice; I do not remember that he found 
any open leads in that six days' travel. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Well, how did he explain to you that with that ice and no open water 
he ot through tlie ice to make his soundings? 

hfr. GANNETT. He found some thin places. 
Mr. R o n E R T s .  He found some thin ice and chopped through? Did he make that 

sounding going up or returning? 
Mr. GANNETT. Returning. 
Mr. I~OBERTR. Did he tell your committee what his equipment was on that dah?  
Mr. GANNETT. Well, he had two sledges. 
Mr. ROBERTS. How many dogA? 
Mr. GANNETT. I thinlc 36 dogs; i t  seems to me 36 or 32. 
Mr. ROBERTS. How many Eskimos? 
Mr. GANNETT. Two Eskimos. 
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Mr. ROBERTS. And IIenson? 
Mr. GANNETT. And Henson. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And himself? 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ROBERTS. ‘And on his two sleds he carried all his apparatus, food for 4 people 

and 32 or 36 dogs, for 22 days? 
Mr. GANNETT. I do not remember how many days; it must have been more than 

that, bewuse they did not expect to get back so soon. 
Mr. ROBERTS. What weight will a big sled like that transport-what is the average 

load? 
Mr. GANNETT. The average load, including the sled, is about 500 pounds. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Do you know what his instruments weighed? 
hlr. GANNETT. They were very light; the sextant was the heaviest instrument that 

he had; he had besides that a lot of light mountain transits, which he did not use. 
Mr.  ROBERT^. IIe must have had 40 to 50 poiinds in his sounding apparatus. 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Because the wire itself weighed something over 20 pounds, the lead 

20, and the reel that carried the wire must have made the weight something like 40 or 
50 pounds. 

Mr. GANNETT. I think he must have; yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did he show you the picture that Hampton is giving away of the 

Navy ensign hoisted on the North Pole, projecting YO distinctly? 
Mr. GANNETT. No. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Do you know anything about that photograph? 
Mr. GANNE~T. No; I do not. 
Mr. ROYERTS. Let me ask just this questioii: What were the conditions as to sunlight 

at the time he is said to have been at  the pole? Wns it the period when the sun is 
hi hest or what they call the midnight sun? 

%r. GANNETT. No; it WRB just after the spring equinox; that comes-the sun gets up 
&s far as the Equator on the 22trt of March; now, he was at Lhe North Pole some 15 or 16 
days later. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Then he was there at the time of the year when the sun is ordinarily 
the highest at the ole? 

Mr. GANNEIT. 80; the siiri would be the highest a t  the pole the 21st of June. 
From these extracts from the. testinlony i t  will be seen that  Mr. 

Cnnnett, after his careful esuininntioii of Cnpt. Penry’s proofs and 
records, did not linorv how mmj-  days iL took Cnpt. I’eary from the 
time he  loft Bnrtlett to reach tlie pole and return to tlie RooseveZt, 
that information being supplied by a Mr. Grosvenor. It will be also 
observed that  Mr. Gannett, ILS n result of his careful estLliiination of 
Capt. Peary’s proofs and records, gives Capt. Penry, in his iinal dash 
to the pole, the following q u i  )merit: Two sledges, 36 or 32 dogs, 2 

testimony, that he bad.on tlist iinal dash 40 dogs, 5 sledges, and a 
total of G incn in Ids party. This discrepancy on so vital n point 
must seem quite conclusive that  :the exaniination of the Geographic 
Society’s committee was anything but careful. 

At n. certajn stage of the cxaininntioii it nppearod tlint Mr. Gtmnett 
had with him copies of tbe records and observations of Capt. Feary, 
but declined to  submit them to the corninittee unlcss they could be 
lcept secret, and upon the fniluro of Mr. Gannett to present these copies 
to  the committee his elininination practically came to  an  end. 

The CHAIRMAN. On November 4, 1909, the Rubcommittce, of which you were R 
member, made iLs report to tho National Geographic Society? 

hfr. GANNDTT. Yes. 
The CIIAIRMAN. In that re ort you said that Commander Peary had submitted to 

the subcommittee his originaf journals and records of observations ? 
Mr. GANNETT. Yes. 
The CHAIRMAN. Have yo11 copies of the records and observations with you? 
Mr. GANNEIT. Yes. 
The CHaIRmN. In view of tho statement nindc by Itepresentative Alexander, of 

New York, to this subconiniittrc this morning, having before it the bill 60 promote 

He carried a camera also, didn’t he? 

Eskimos, and Henson. It wil \ be seen Inter, from Cnpt. Peary’s 
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and retire Commander Peary as a rear admiral, that Commander Peary was ready and 
entirely willing to  submit to  the committee all of his original notes, observations, in- 
struments and journals, and other data furnished to the committee of the National 
Geographic Societv, on which it made its report, have you any objection now to sub- 
mitting these cop& to the committee? 

Mr. GANNETT. KO; in view of Mr. Alexander’s statement I have not. 
Mr. ALEXANDER. I do not take the responsibility of saying that what is shown to 

this committee shall be published to the world; whether he would be willing to have 
it published to the world or not I do not know. Mv simple suggestion was that he  
was perfectly willing to submit to the entlemen of this cornmitt:: any and all data, 
original and otherwise, which he may fave,  that they might say We have seen the 
o n  inal data which was submitted to the National Geographic Society,” and upon 
it &is committee could make their findings. But whether he would want them, even 
at  this time, published to the world that is a question 1 did not speak to  him about, 
nor was there any Auggevtion in our conversation upon which I could base an opinion 
as to his willingness. 

The CHAIRMAN. I do not see how it can be kept from the public if it goes down here. 
That you will apprrciate. 

Mr. ALEXANDER. Theii 1 ivouldn’t nsnt anything hulmiitted here upon niy Ptate- 
rnent this morniiig. Thew is time enouch; blr. I’cary can wake his own 8t:itement 
upon that. 

The (‘HAIRVAX. 1 think it would be well cnough for 118 to sil~pend the exainination 
at  this point i in t i l  we caii meet again in two or threr days, and will apk Prof. Cannett 
to come 1)nc.k hfore n e  apin .  

Mr. ALRXAYIJER hly ~tairnirnt  R B Y  binip!y to  sho\~ i n  thc c ~ o n ~ r n i l f r ~ c ~  his \villinpnees 
toshow to thtx cwnniittecl weiyihinq that h i ,  ha(1 Nom, I would qiigge,t that inasuiiich 
as he i k  entlrely willin 10 (onie here himwlf that i t  might not be a hat1 plan to have 
him acc~ml)aiq Prof dannct+, and ihen J 011 crin ; i ~ k  liini all and every questicn; how 
many days h e  wae coing 1 1 1 )  after he It+i Rarilrtt, how many days he \vaP tomin: hwk, 
anythin: an$l uveiythin:: th,tt this coniniittcc w:iiit< l o  i t ~ k  I awirr you i t  \vi11 get a 
fufl aiitl frank answer. 

Air. I)AWEION. He ought to undcrst:intl 11i . i t  ~ \ h a i  15 lakrn hew will be a matter for 

‘rhc ( ‘ IIAIIUIAN.  ‘I‘hc \cwlict of ihr  Naiionnl Gc~ogriqhic- Eociciv nffiming ( om- 
niantler Peary’b records and data rclative to 11;v attaininp the Kor& Pole hap 1)een 
acccptwl by ihc peographicd Rocictirs of London, Park, 13erli11, T’ienna, Rome, 
Brusselk, Antwerp, Gcnrva, Drreden, and S t  Pctrreburr, has it not? 

Mr. GANNCTT. Yep, hir. 
The ( ‘HAIRMAN. The I ertlic t of thiq comniiitee, of whir11 you were a mcmber, ha8 

been ac.c.cptcd by the scientific ~ o r i e t i ~ ,  i u  niniiy different plarrs in th(x world? 
h4r. GANNETT. Yes, sir. 
The CHAIRMAN. The records of Pear were not submitted to any of these Rocieties? 

They simply accepted the judgment ofthe National Geographic Society? 
Mr. GANNETT. That is the case. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Do you know of any instance where a national geographic society 

has made a finding of any scientific fact and that finding has not been accepted by 
others? In other words, it  is a professional courtesy among geographic societies to 
accept the results of each others’ work without question? 

Mr. GANNETT. We had a case only two or ihrce monthfi ago where Cook was accepted 
by the UniverRiiy of Copenhagen, but nearly all the geographical societies refused to 
accept it.  

Mr. ROBEli l~s .  That was not a eographical society. ’ 
Mr. GANNETT. I do not think &ere is any professional courtesy or anything of that 

sort. 
Mr.  ROBERT^. Do you know where the finding of any society has been repudiated 

by another except in the Cook instance? 
Mr. GANNETT. 1 do not recall any except in the Cook instance. 

J J  >t)!lC. re(.Ol’d. 

* * ++ * * * + 
EAaLE IBLAND, SOUTH IIARPSWELL, ME., October 18, 1309. 

Srx: Referring lo m y  telegram, I am sending you by express the tidal records of 

Owing to the unfortunate death of !?of. Ross G. Marvin, some of the chronometer 

T ese comparisons are uncloubtecfiy among Prof. Marvin’s private papers; and if so. 

Prof. Donald B. Mchlillan took many of the observations and is familiar with them 

the Peary Arctic Club’s recent north olar expedition. 

c o m F ,  pnrticularly of the C s  e Bryant observations, are missing. ” w 

mill be obtained from hic relatives later. 

all and can come to Washington to see you any time you may consider it advisable. 
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I am writing him now to communicate with you at  once, and to keep you posted 

I am also sending you profile of soundings from Cape Columbia to within 5 miles. 

If such request is permissible, I will respectfully request that this profile and com- 

aB to his address. 

of the pole. 

plete set of soundings be not published at  present. 
With best regards, I am, very respectfully, 

dzi ted States Coast and Geodetic Survey, Wushington, D. C. 

R. E. PEARY, United States Nuvy. 
Actin Superintesdent P. W. PERKINS, . 

MARCH 3,1910. 

Assistant in Charge of Ofice, Coast and Geodetic Survey. 

I certify that this is a true ‘copy of the original. 
[SEAL.] ANDREW BRAID, 

Ilearings were then suspended while an effort was made to procure 
the presence of Capt. Peary and his original records. March 7, 1910, 
a statement was made to the committee on behalf of Capt. Peary in 
which he declined to present to the committee llis original data. 

Representative De Alva Alexander presented the following statement to the sub- 
committee: 

“Commander Pear7 and his friends say that contracts signed months ago with his 
ublishers render i t  impossible to make his records and scientific data public now. 

havine just extricated himself from debt incurred in connection with his various 
expeditions-but i t  would be breakingfaith with his publishers, which he is unwilling 
to do under any circumstances.” 

The committee thereu on decided to leave further action upon the 

time as Capt. Peary felt he could come before the committee and sub- 
mit his data. 

Up to this point the failure of Capt. Pear to receive recognition 

P t would not only subject Peary to heavy damages-a loss which he can not meet, 

bill under consideration P or the reward of Capt. Peary open until such 

through that committee was due wholly to t z e veil of secrecy which 

examination made of these records Q y the 

Its equipment that he had on i! is final dash to the pole. d to& the 

he, up to that time, had thrown about his proofs and 
with the lack of conviction resultin from 

Geogra hic Society. 
On Anuary 7, 1911, Capt. Peary came before the committoe and 

submitted to the committee such data and records as it requested 
from him. In  his statement ( . 24) he fixes the size of the art and 

committee of the reports made to him by those in charge of. the 
supporting parties. 

Mr. ROBERTS. I would like to ask if  tho supporting parties kept records of their 
return trips? 

Capt. PEARY. They kept records; yes, sir. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And turned them over to you? 
Capt. PEARY. I have Uartlett’s report. 

Lr .  ROBERTS. How did you get that information? 
Capt. PEARY. What information? 
Mr. ROBERTS. AH to their time and HO on, and the incidents of their return. 
C R  t. PEARY. After my return I had Illartlctt make me a report of his own trip, 

and f recall that I have a brief report from Barup and one from Mchlillan. Barup, 
on his return to Columbia, had instructions to go west along this coa& [indicating on 
map] ‘ust in the same way that Marvin, when he came back, waa to come up this 
coast findicating on map] so that 1 should be protected along the entire extent of the 
north coast in event of meetin conditions such ~1 I met in the previous expedition 
When I wa8 driven off here [iniicating on mapJ. 

I think I have Mchfillan’s and Barup’s 
I can give you the time of each supporting party, Feports, but I will not be sure. 

If ou care for it, on tho return, without going into details. 

H. Rept. 1691, 61-3-2 
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porting party had licpt a diary or recork or journal? 
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Mr. ROBERTS. What I wan inquirinr about particularly was whether each sup- 

Capt. PEARY. I have a report from Bartlett, and I think I have McMillan’s report. 
Mr. ROBERTS. But those reports were made up after they returned to the ship? 
Capt. PEARY. They were given to me then. They probably had rou h notes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Do you know whether or not they were made from f a y  to day as 

Capt. PEARY. I assume that they made entries in the journal and then they gave 
I feel quite sure they did that. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Have you any objection to allowing us to look at  them? 
Capt. PEARY. Not the slightest. 
Mr. ENOLEBRIQHT. Have yon the report here from Mr. Bartlett? 
Capt. PEARY. I have not the report. 
Mr. BATES. Have you his memorandum? 
Capt. PEARY. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Is this the original? 
Capt. PEARY. Here [exhibiting] is a certificate given me by Uartlett a t  that time: 

Have to-day ersonally determined our latitude to be by sextant observation 
87’ 46’ 49” nor&. I return from here in command of the fourth supporting arty. 
I leave Commander Peary with 5 men, 5 sledges, with full loads, and 40 pickezdogs. 
Men and dogs are in good condition. The going fair. The weather ood. A t  the eame 
average as our last eight marches, Commander Peary should reacg the pole in eight 
days. 

they moved along the backward journey? 

me a transcript of their journal or report. 

I have Bartlett’s memorandum given to me. 

ARCTIC OCEAN, Apri l  1,  1909. 

ROBERT A .  BARTLETT, 
Master Steamer Roosevelt. 

Capt. Peary gave the committee his recollection of the incidents 
of the examination of his records b the committee of the Geographic 

Mr. d n n e t t ,  do not differ in any material particular from those 
statements, both showing be ond question that the examination was 

or deduction or to check up his records to see if one tallied with the 
other. 

A perusal of Capt. Peary’s testimony shows his recollection of the 
events of that day to have been delightfully vague and uncertain. 
The occasion was a most momentous one in his .career, for the report 
of this committee was to settle in the public mind the mooted ques- 
tion of his having attained the pole, and the fact that the incidents of 
that day made no sharper impression on his mind than is shown by 
his testimony is very conclusive evidence that the examination of 
his records was anything but minute, careful, or rigorous. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Now, there is one point I forgot when I was asking some queetione 
before. 1 would like to go into the examination of your rerords made by the Geo- 
graphic Society committee, if you have no objection? I would like to have from you 
just what was said and done. 

Let me premise that by asking you this question: Did you ask, directly or indi- 
rectly, the Geographical Society to pass upon your record; in other words, was the 
initiative taken bv vou to pet some reports on the records of your trip? 

Societ a t  some length, which, whi i e not so clear as the statement of 

anythin but thorough and t x at no attempt was made to corroborate 
any of 8 apt. Peary’s statements or to  apply any process of reasoning 

Capt. PEARY. nlo: 
Mr. ROBERTS. I t  came from other parties; you were invited by the Geographic 

I 

Society to present your records? 
Capt. PEARY. I was. 
Mr. ROBERTB. I understand you first sent them through a Mr. Nichols, a statement 

Capt. PEARY. I sent them papers; yes. 
Mr. RouEnTs. Do ou qbject to telling us what those pa ers were? 
Ca t. PEARY. WelT I wlll suggest as to that that the mem%ers of that subcommittee 

who lad those papers-and it is probably on their records-could give that information 
with absolute accuracy. I don’t know that I have a memorandum of what those 
papers were. 

of some sort; sent it from Portland or somewhere in Maine. Is that the fact? 
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Mr. ROBERTS. I would say in reply to that'that we sought those papers from that 

committee last spring, and they declined to give them to us on the ground that they 
Were under a certain injunction as to secrecy and could not give them out. That i a  
tvh I asked you about them. 

&pt. PEARY. I would prefer that that question would be taken up with the sub- 
committee- 

Mr. ROBERTS. I am not asking you as to the subcommittee, but whether you sent 
them. 

Capt. PEARY (continuing). As to their record, the record of what was sent to them, 
and what their examination was. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Have you any record of what you sent by Mr. Nichols? 
Capt. PEARY. I can not say whether I have or not; I will look and see. 
Mr. ROBERTS. You knew at that time, of coume, that there was a question looming 

Up in  the public mind as to the truth of the claims made by Dr. Cook, and also that 
there was some queRtion in the public mind as to whether you had obtained the pole? 

Capt. PEARY. The controversy was on. 
Mr. ROBERTS. You knew a controversy was on at  the time you were asked to submit 

Your proofs to the Geographic Society? 
Capt. PEARY. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. I n  reply to that request of the Geographic Society you sent them 

something by Mr. Nichols? 
Capt. PEARY. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And you do not wish to tell us now what i t  was? 
Capt. PEARY. I could not tell you, that I know of, now. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And ou did not keep any copy of it? 
Capt. PEARY. And ?would prefer, as I said, that the question as to  what was said 

to the committee and what action they took would be put to the committee. 
Mr. RonEnTs. As long as you have not copies of it and, a8 I understand it, you do 

not want to trust your memory to tell us juet what you sent, we will go on a step. 
Did the Geographic Society's committee act upon that information you sent by Mr. 
Nichols at that time? 

Capt. PEARY. How far they acted I can not tell you offhand. 
Mr. ROBERTS. What did you next hear from that committee, after sending them those 

documents or that information or whatever i t  was that you did send? 
Capt. PEARY. I can not say that I heard from the committee, except a request to 

come on to that committee. 
Mr. ROBERTS. That is, that you come on, that was the request? 
Capt. PEARY. That I come on and meet the committee. 
Mr. ROBERTS. How did 011 get that reqdest? 
Capt. PEARY. 1 can harc8y say whether by wire or letter, and 1 do not recall from 

whom the request came. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Was there anything in that re uest to come down to give you the 

idea that what you had already sent was not sudcient to satisfy them? 
Capt. PEARY. Not that I recall; no. 
Mr. ROBERTR. I do not know that it is really pertinent to the thought, but I will 

ask you the question and you can anewer it or not: What did you think, after having 
sent down a statement to the committee, when they requested you to come and bring 
Your o n  'nals? 

C ~ ~ ~ . % E A R Y .  I thought when I Bent my material to the committee that I would 
Come before the committee Inter with my inetruments and my notebooks. 

Mr. RouEnfrs. That is, then, you did not expect, that the data that you sent by Mr. 
Nichols would be suHicien- 

C'apt. PEARY. T3erau~c it IV:W no1 all of my rerords. 
hlr. ROBERTS. Did it purport to be n part of the record? 
Capt. PEARY. YCS. 
Mr. ROBERTS. It purpoiled to bc only a part, and put them 011 notice- 
('apt. PEARY. l'liat 1 w:is ready to appear per~onally before them. 
Mr. ROUEIITR. There \va8 R Rtatcment of that sort contained in it,  was there? 
Capt. PEARY. That \vould bc my recollcelion. 1 know the idea was that I was 

ready to appear before them. 
&-. ROBERTS. You got a request or an invitation to come down. Do you recollect 

how that was worded; what they wanted you to do? 
Capt. PEARY. 1 do not, but probably I havc tho conimunimtion, whether a tch- 

hlr. ROBERTS. In response to that you came down? 
Capt. PEARY. P did. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And what did you bring with you? 

Gram or a lottor. 
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Capt. PEARY. I brought with me my instruments and the material that 1 have 
here to-day . 

Mr. ROBERTS. Did you bring any more than you have shown the committee thus far? 
Capt. PEARY. I 1)rought a11 of my photographti, or nearly all of them, and, I think, 

m iiegatives. I ani not mrc of that. 
&r. Ror3cRrs. Khat time did yon reach the city, bfr. I’car)? 

, Capt PCARY. I c~ould not my. 
Mr. I ~ O B E R T S .  ])id yo:i gel herc i i i  fhv niomiiy? 

E Capt. PEARY. I cdme from U O S ~ ~ I J ,  I should say, on the ( onpcsiional I,imited, 
but what time I got in I rorild not say. 

Mr. R o n m T s .  If vou had luck, and did not get hung up on the river, you would 
get here the next ii,oriiing? 

Capt. PEARY. Yes; I got here sometime the next day. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Mh:t did you do when you arriced in lhc city; vlicrc did you go? 
Capt. PEARY. I do not rccdl aha t  my nwve-nentu were. 
Mr. ROBERTB. Perhaps I will ask sonic leading questions, as the lawyer3 say, and 

You went to the Geogrqhic Society’s rooms 

Capt. PEARY I do not remember when I went there. The n?emberu of the board 

Mr. Ronmvrs. It was that same day you got in? 
Capt. P E A R Y .  Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. You went to the Geographic Society’s roomb? 
Cap1 P E A H Y .  No; I think not. The Geographic- Soricty’s rooms? 
Mr. ROBERTS Yes; on Sixteenth Street. 
Capt PEARY. That I can not mv. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Well, let me ask’this question. Where did you meet the committee 

that had beeii appoirlted to inveatigate? 
Capt. PEARY. The meeting of the committee was at Admiral Cheater’s house. 
Mr. ROBERTS. No; where did you meet them? I am not avking the place of the 

meeting of the committee, but where did you meet the eommittee, or any of ita 
members? 

Capt. PEARY. There, as I recall it. The members of that committee can tell you. 
Mr. ROBERTS I would like to have the beqt recollection you have about when 

you first saw any of the membem of the comniittee, and where. 
Capt. PEARY. That can be put down. 
Mr. ROBERTS. No; I want to get your recollection now. 
Capt. PEARY.  I do not recall about that, &bout my meeting any members of the 

Mr. ROBERTS. You would not want to say that you did not meet two of the members 

Capt. PEARY. I would not want to say I did or did not. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Well, we will go a step further. You did finally go to the house of 

Capt. PEARY. I went to the house of Admiral Chester. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And three members of that subcommittee were there with you? 
Capt. PEARY. They were; yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Or arrived soon after you arrived? 

suggest in my question the answer. 
sometime in the forenoon? 

can tell. 

I will endeavor to anHwer that- 

commit tee. 

of the committee a t  the room of the Geographical Society, would you? 

Admiral Chester? 

Capt. PEARY. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTB. You are not certain just how you all got there? 
Capt. PEARY. No. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Can you give us anything definite as to the time of day you got there? 
Capt. PEARY. No; 1 could not. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Before lunch or after? 
Capt. PEARY. No. 
Mr. ROBERTS. You could not tell that? 
Capt. PEARY. No. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Can you recall how long you were there? 
Capt. PEARY. Until some time in the evening. 
Mr. ROBERTS. What did you do while there with the committee? I want to find 

out how this examination of the proofs was made. That is what I am trying to get at, 
Mr. Pear . 

Capt. ~ E A R Y .  There again, as the members of the committee are accessible, I would 
prefer to have them take that u . 

Mr. ROBERTS. No; I want to lave  your recollection, if you can give it. 
Capt. PEARY. I recall that I was there at Admiral Chester’s house with the members 

of the committee, and Borne others, I think, came in  in addition to the members of the 
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subcommittee; and I remember, too, that I was there until some time in the evening; 
1 could not say how late. 

that vou have shown us? Did thev read it? 

- 

Mr. ROBERTS. Have you exhibited to the subcommittee that orginal memoranda 

ca i t .  PEARY. This book? 
Mr. ROBERTS. Yes; that you have shown us. 
Capt. PEARY. I thmk that is covered in the hearing of yesterday or the day before. 
Mr. ROBERTS. That you exhibited it to that committee? 
Capt. PEARY. Thst I exhibited it to the committee. 
Mr. ROBERTS. And they read it? 
Capt. PEARY. How much the different members of the committee read I can not 

Capt. PEARY. That I bad there. 
Mr. ROBERTS. You did submit at that time? 
Capt. PEARY. That is my impression. I had it there with me, and I presume they 

%W portion8 of it, perhaps all of it. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did they verify any of the computations in your presence; that is, 

figure over again the iiecessary computations? 
Capt. PEARY. The only thing that I can say is that I think Prof. Gannett was 

making some figures. \I’hether he carried out the full computations or not I can not 
say. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Do you recall Admiral Chester going over the astronomical compu- 
tations? 

Capt. PEARY. I remcmber Admiral Chester having a chart showing the projection 
of the sun. 

Mr. ROBERTS. How many hours would you say, as the best estimate you can give, 
You were there with that committee? 

Capt. PEARY. Well, I should say that I was there the greater portion of the day. 
Mr. ROBERTS. I don’t know that we have it here. Do you recall when it waa that 

YOU were there? 
Capt. PEARY. It was some time in October, I should say. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did you bring with you to Admiral Chester’s house your instruments? 
Capt. PEARY. No. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Where were they? 
Capt. PEARY. They were at the station. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did the committee see those instruments? 
Capt. PEARY. They did. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did they ACC them? Where did they Bee them? 
Capt. PEARY. At the station. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Did you go with them? 
Capt. PEARY. I did. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Do you recall what time you got to the station? 
Capt. PEARY. No, sir; I do not, except i t  was pretty well along in the evening. 
Mr. ROBERTS. I t  was after dark? 
Capt. PEARY. It was after dark. 
Mr. ROBERTS. When you got to the station what did you or the committee do with 

Capt. PEARY. I beg your pardon, what was that? 
Mr. ROBERTS. First, how did the instruments come down? 
Capt. PEARY. They came in a trunk. 
Mr. RODERTS. Your trunk? 
Capt. PEARY. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. After you reached the shtion and found the trunk, what did you and 

Capt. PEARY. I should say that we opened the trunk there in the station. 
Mr. ROBERTS. That is, in the baggage room of tho station? 
Capt. PEARY. Yes. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Were the instruments all taken out? 
Capt. PEARY. That I could not say. Members of the committee will probably. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Well, you do not have any recollection of whether they took them 

Ca t. PEARY. Some were taken out, I should say; whether all were taken out I 

Mr. ROBERTS. Was any test of those instruments made by any member of the 

““x;,. ROBERTS. And you submitted the data of your astronomical observations? 

Do you recall the month or the day? 

regard to the instruments? 

the committee do with regard to the instruments? 

remember that better than I. 

out and examined them? 

CouJnot  say. 

committee to ascertain whether or not the instruments were accurate? 
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Capt. PEARY. That I could not say. I should imagine that i t  would not be possible 
to make tests there. 

Mr. ROBERTS. Were those instruments ever in the possession of the committee 
other than the inspection at  the station? 

Capt. PEARY. Not to my knowledge. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Has this original memorandum you read from ever been left in the 

hands of the committee? 
Capt. PEARY. No. 
Mr. ROBERTB. Have they ever had copies of it? 
Capt. PEARY. Yes; I think so. 

Mr. ROBERTS. When did they get copies? 
Capt. PEARY. That I can not say. 
Mr. ROBERTS. Before or after they had made a report to the society? 
Capt. PEARY. That I could not say. 
At the conclusion of Capt. Peary’s testimony a diagram was shown 

the committee on which was marked the points in the vicinity of the 
.pole where Capt. Peary made his astronomical observations. These 
points were determined by working out these observations and plot- 
ting them on the diagram. 
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TESTIMONY OB MR. IIUQH C. MITCHELL. 

Mr. ENQLEBRIOHT. Did you make this dirqgram [indicating]? (See diagram, p. 22.) 
Mr. MITCHELL. Mr. Duvall made it; I verified it. 
Mr. ENQLEBRIQHT. Have you had the dat,a of Mr. Peary’s observations near the 

Pole? 
Mr. MITCHELL. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ENQLEBRIQHT. You had the data of the comparison of the chronometers u.sed 

Mr. MITCHELL. I had. 
Mr. ENQLEBRIQHT. Where did you get the last rating? 
Mr. MITCHELL. In  a letter that was sent by the chronometer makers and raters, Bliss 
co., I think of New York, addreRsed to R. A. Harris, computer, Coast and Geodetic 

Mr. ENQLEBRIQHT. How recent1 has that been received? 
Mr. MITCHELL. He has had it in l is  possession over a month, I should think. I be- 

This work was done, according to the testimon of Mr. Hugh C .  

been able to ascertain, it is the first and only effort made to verify 
a practical way an of Capt. Pcary’s proofs or records. 

aphic Society (and there is no reason why it should not have heen 
%ne, for that committee had before it the same flstronomical obser- 
vations that were before Mr. Mitchell) and had this chart been given 
to the world by that committee of the Geographic Society, undoubtedly 
the controversy would have been ended then and there. 

As i t  is, it  is somewhat doubtful if its publication a t  this late day 
%ll remove the deep-seated doubts created in the minds of many 
eople by the inade uate examination and re ort of the Geographic 

Bocietx cou led wi& the reluctance of Mr. 8eary in submitting to 
any tribuna7 other than the Geographic Society his records and 
bemoranda. 

Assuming the astronomical observations upon which this chart is 
based to have been made by Ca t. Peary as he states they were 
made-and there is nothing in evi I f  ence to the contrary-I am forced 
to the conclusion that Capt. Peary was within a very short distance 
of the pole; sufficiently near to warrant the claim that he reached 
the pole. 

on that trip? 

Suwey-sent direct to him. 

lieve the letter is here, and the date shows. 

Mitchell, within the past month and, so far as t H e committee has 

Had such a chart i een worked out by the committee of the Geo- 

ERNEST W. ROBERTS. 

0 
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JANUARY 21. 191l.-Committed to the Committee of the Whole House and ordered 
to be printed. 

Mr. BATES, from the Committee on Naval Affairs, submitted the 
following 

R E P O R T .  
[To accompany S. 6104.1 

The Committee on Naval Affairs having had under consideration 
bills S. 6104 (Hale) H. R. 21495 (Bates), H. R. 20984 (Butler), 
N. R. 21431 (Loud), k. R. 19971 (Allen), and 13. R. 29511 (Alexander), 
and H. J. Res. 144 (Moore), all of wluch bills and ‘oint resolution 

ropose certain recognition of Civil Engineer Robert 4. Peary, United 
ha tes  Navy, for his Arctic explorations resulting in reaching the 
North Pole, report the said Senate bill 6104 with recommendation 
that it do pass with amendments. 

Said bill is amended as follows: 
Strike out the title and insert: “Providing for the promotion of 

Civil Engineer Robert E. PearS;., United States Navy, and tendering 
to him the thanks of Congress. 

Also, in said Senate bill strike out all after the enacting clause and 
insert as follows: 

SECTION 1. That the President of the United States be, and he is hereby, authorized 
to place Civil Engineer Robert E. Peary, United States Navy, on tho retired list of 
the Corps of Civil Engineers with the rank of rear admiral, to date from April sixth, 
nineteen hundred and nine, with the highest re‘tired pay of that grade under existing 
law. 

SEC. 2. That tho thanks of Congress be, and the same are hereby, tendered to Robert 
E. Peary, United States Navy, for his arctic explorations resulting in reaching the 
North Pole. 

Robert E. Peary reached the North Polo on A ril 6, 1909. From 
a camp which he established at a point estimate P by observation at  
89” 5G’ north latitude on said data (slightly over 4 miles from the 
exact polc), he made two excursions on that and the following day, 
which carried him closo to and boyond tho pole. 

Your committee have come to  the abovo conclusion after a careful 
examination and hearing by tlio subcommittoe extending over several 
days at which Capt. Peary appeared in person, and qave important 
testimony submitting all his papers, original data, dai y journal kept 
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by him during the journcy arid notcs of astronomical observations and 
soundinks, etc. 

Your committee also licartl thc report of tlic National Geographic 
Society, of W:tshington, the report from tlic president and one of the 
board 01 governors of tlrc Royal Goographical Society, of London, 
whicli society tlirougli its official computor had made an intle sndent 

Mitchcll and C. R. Duvull, cxpert computors of nstronoinical observa- 
tions from thc Coast and Geotlctic Survey of tho United States. These 
men indepentlently of any othcr pcrson, working on the original data 
of the observations taken by Pcary, stated before your committee that 
on the abovc-named dates 1’c:u.y passed within tl little over a mile of 
the exact polo and stated in conclusion that the march of April 7, 
1909, map have carried Pcarg eteri within a stone’s throw of that 
point. 

Thesereports of the American and British societies and of Messrs. 
Mitchell and Duvall of our own Coast and Geodetic Survey are 
submitted in full in the rinted report of the hearings had before 

reached the North Pole on the above-named date in ursuance of 
a well-defined and carefully laid plan which he had E een able to 
formulate as the result of more than 20 years’ Arctic experience and 
which he was able to  carry out because of an indefatigable earnest- 
ness and singleness of purpose. 

As a result of this plan, when he reached out over the Arctic Sea, 
as had been done by other explorers-Nansan, Ca@, Greely, Lock- 
wood, Markham, and others-and came to a pomt be ond where 

excursions had been obliged to retreat, he was able, by reason of 
his supporting o forward with sledges filled with pro- 

cess having been conserved for his h a 1  dash. 
Three years before, in 1906, Peary had reached 87’ 6’, the farthest 

north ever attained up to  that time. He then learned the necessity 
of more careful 

examination of the data arid proofs; and also t i  report from F -1ugh C. 

your committee. These F, earings established the fact that Peary 

they had turned back, and beyond where he himsel 9 in former 

visions and fres YI dogs for ? ocomotion, these very essentials of suc- 
arties, to 

and, returning to the United States, 
Esquimosl dogs, canned provisions, 
detail, which resulted in success. 

States Navy and charged with 

lanned a 

the specific duty in which he was engaged. President Roosevelt, 
July 3, 1908, detailed Peary to  report t o  the Superintendent of the 
United States Coast and Geodetic Survey and instructed that Peary 
be ordered to make tidal observations along the Grant Land and 
Greenland shore of the Polar Sea. 

Mr. Peary entered the Navy in 1881 and has served almost thirty 
He is at present a civil engineer with the rank of ca tain. 

h e n  leaving for his polar tri , the Actin Secretary of t h e g a v y  

person in the country to  undertake such wor . 

ears. 

wrote him that he was anted t K is leave of a f sence for Arctic explora- 
tions because he is beieved Y 1 to  be better e uipped than any other 

You have- 
Said the letter from the Navy Department- 

the requkite coura e, fortitude, and hysique; you have had a Ion er term of service 
within the Arctic &de t h n  an otler explorer, and you have ha% large experience 
in sledge journeying on the l a n i  and upon the polar pack; you have demonstrated 
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your ability to maintain y l f  in that latitude for a longer period in health and 
safety than any other exp orer; you have reduced the inconveniences and hardships 
of the Arctic service to the minunurn. The attainment of the ole should be our mam 
object. Nothing short will suffice. Our national pride is invoTved in the unlertaking. 
This department expects that you will accompllsh your purpose and bring further 
distinction to a service of illustrious traditions. 

The President of the United States gave Peary this parting in- 
junction : 

I believe in  you, Peary, and I believe in your success if it  is in the possibility of 
man. 

Going into winter quartrrs at Cape Sheridan, tidal observations 
Were commenced, and the iiiembers of the c.xpedition began the trans- 
portation of suppfies westward to  Cape Columbia. This brcanie a 
camp and depot of supplies, from which tbe journey over the Arctic 
Ocean to the pole was to begin. Thc winter months of 1909 were 
occu ied in preparing Eskimos, clogs, and other e ui imcnts. After 
care&l training the Eskimos and dogs were in t 7 5 3  io  est condition, 
hard and fit for tho work that was before them. The incn, Eskimos, 
and dogs were divided into mpporting parties. Each supporting 
party was independent in the matter oi Supplies and equipment; 
they were sent north over tho ice at intervals of a day or more each. 

In  this way the first supporting party sought and found tho easiest 
trail which could readily be found by the succeeding parties coming on. 

Capt. Bartlctt accoinpaiiiatl l’cary to latitude 87’ 47’, or within 
133 d e s  of the pole. At this ~ o i n t  thry c~xchangcd s iqnd statements 

ing party, leaving Peary with picked dogs, good sledges, mtl 1) enty 
of provisions, and in fact the very best equipnient and sup lies for 
the final journey. I n  five marches froin whore 1’ear.y and fbartlett 

arted, Peary reached the long sought for goal. Mr. Mitchell, of the 8 oast and Geodetic Survey, makes a conclusive and careful report on 
the observations of Marvin, Bartlett, and l’eary. IIe and Mr. Duvall 
agree that the observations taken by Peary at Camp Jesup were 
latitude 89” 55‘ 23/‘, longitude 137’ west, and that this dace, Camp 
Jesup, is indicated to be 4.6 geographic miles from the k orth Yole. 
But this was not his closest approach to the pole. Mr. Mitchell states 
that the result of observations at 6.40 o’clock on the morning. of the 
7th, and of Peary’s travel immediately after those observations in 
the direction of the sun an estimated distance of 8 milos, indicate 
that Peary was at a probable distance of 1.6 miles from the pole. 

Mr. Mitchell and Mr. D u d 1  figured the position of Peary at  the 
pole independently, but based on the same observations and by 
~ndependent methods. Their calculations agree witliin a second of 
latitude. 

Mitchell states that from his professional experience it would have 
been impossible for the (lata of theseobservations to have beenobtained 
other than under the circumstaiices claimed. Tho observations at 
the pole were made at di-lftwnt times. IIe states that in using these 
observations in connection with cach other they, in a measure, prove 
each other, and that error could bo detected had the observations not 
beon made at the In other words, the 
two independent o i: servations talrcn on the 6th and 7th, with the sun 
in the same direction, ractically a p e  II )on coin jarison. 

On the return of the Feary party to the Lnited dtatos tlie sta1ldard 
chronometer used by Peary wus sent to its niakcrs for rating and 

1 as result oi observations, and ‘u artlett turned back with his sup Iort- 

oints set forth in the data. 
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comparison. When this instruinent was cxamined before the expe- 
dition started the previous year, it was found to have a predicted 
daily rate of 0.2 of a second losing. On the return a comparison 
showed the instrument to  have a daily rate of 2.2 seconds gainin . 
This correction and comparison in chronometer rate showed, accori- 
ing to Mr. Mitchell, that Peary's time was 10 minutes fast on his 
expedition to the pole and that the sun, instead of being observed 
on the assumed meridian (70), was obseryed 10 minutes before it had 
reached that meridian. One eifect of this was in the assumed direc- 
tion of the sun, it being really 24' east of south when it was assumed 
t o  be due south. This error of chronometer carried Peary to the left 
instead of in a direct line with the pole. This is shown from his 
observations at Camp Josup, where two altitudes of the sun, taken 6 
hours a art, gave an absolute determination of both the latitude and 

was between 4 an 5 geographic miles to  the left of the pole. This 
very error proves the truth of his position and the correctness of his 
observation, based upon his own chronometer. Had his chronometer 
been exactly correct, Camp Jesu) would have been in direct line 

forward inarch would have brought him exactly over its location. 
His detour to the ri ht, however, on the following day-brou ht  him 

he sought. 

s longitu B e of that oint and showed that the forward line of march 

with the pole, as he had supposed r rom his own observations, and the 

within 1.6 miles of t B e exact center, which is substantially t B e goal 
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It is a well-recognized fact that Gxact results are.not attainable as 
a result of observations. A matter of 1 or 2 miles under favor- 
able circumstances is a fair allowance. Dr. Nathaniel Bowditch, in 
the American Practical Navigator, an official publication of the United 
States Navy Department, states: 

In obtaining results of observations i t  is impossible to make an exact allowance for 
error in chronometer and sextant and error of refraction and of observation. NO 
navigator should ever assume that his position is not liable to be in error to some 
extent, the precise amount depending on various factors, such as the age of the 
chronometer rate, the quality of the various instruments, the reliability of the observer, 
and the conditions at the time the sight was taken. Perhaps a fair allowance for this 
possible error under favorable circumstances will be 2 miles; therefore instead of 

lotting a position upon the chart and proceeding with absolute confidence in the 3 elief that tho Bhip’s position is on the exact point, one may describe, around the 
point as R center, a circle whose radius is 2 miles (if we accept that as the value of 
the posRible error) and shape the future courses with the knowledge that the ship’s 
position may be anywhere within the circle. 

The return journey was made more quickl than the outward 
journey. There was a trail easily distinguishab 9 e and both men and 
do s realized that they were returning to  land. 

feary covered 27 outward marches (413 miles) in 16 return marches 
with the ick of Eskimos and dogs all in good condition, 253 miles 
per marc:. 

MacMillan, of the first supporting party, covered 7 outward marches 
(82 miles) in 4 return marches, 203 miles per march. 

Boru , of the second supporting party, covered 12 outward marches 
(136 m jP es) in 7 return marches with partially crippled men and poor 
dogs, 194 miles er march. 

Bartlett, of t ?I e fourth supporting party, covered 22 outward 
marches (280 miles) in 13 return marches, 214 miles per march. 

Bartlett returned from his Farthest, 87” 47’, in the same number 
of marches (13) as Peary did from that same point. 

Later in the season MacMillan and Borup, returning from Cape 
Jesup with the same dogs used on the northern trip, covered 275 to 
300 miles in 8 marches and on more than one occasion covered over 
50 miles in a march. 

Shackleton, on his outward journey, made marches of 18 and 20 
miles. He returned without dogs, and he and his men, dragging 
their own sledges, made marches of 20, 26, and 29 miles. 

Your committoo recognize that the attainment of the North Pole 
has born the object of the world’s famous explorers for centuries 
past; that Peary, overcoming almost insurmountable obstacles, 
reached the goal of a life’s work, that he was specifically com- 
missioned to d o  so by his commanders in chief, the President and the 
Secretary of the Navy. 

Discoveries of this kind have always been recognized by tho 
country to wliorn the explorer belon od. Shackleton, mho reached 

S20,000 by the British Government and knighted by the King. 
William E. Parry, in 1827, roached 82’ 45’ (the record of the farthest 
north), and was knighted by the King. Sir John Franklin, for 
explorations o€ the Arctic coast, wiis knighted, as were also John 
Ross in 1835, Janies Ross in 1844, Robert Rfc(’1ure in 1S53, McClin- 
tocli in I855, and Nares in 1877. 

I-Id he  remained a t  
home nnd s~ri-cd as a chief of one of the e ureaus at  the Navy Dcpart- 

a point within a hundred miles of the sg outli Pole in 1909, \vas granted 

Peary has at present the rank o€ cn tnin. 
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ment ha would to-day have the rank of rear admiral. It is roposed 
in this bill to bestow upon him this rank with the retire B pay of 
that grade; such retired pay, the committee learns from the Navy 
Department, will be $300 per year less than the pay he is now receiv- 
in from salary and allowances under his present rank. 

%'eary has already received the following recognition for his discov- 
eries : 

The special great gold medal of the Royal Geo 
The special great gold medal of the National E g r a p h i c  Society, of Washington. 
The a ecial 
The Ifelen a v e r  medal of the Chicago Geo aphicaEociety. 
The honorary degree of doctor of laws from Ewdoin College. 
Honorary member of the New York Chamber of Commerce. 
Honorary member of the Penns lvania Societ . 
The Nachtigall gold medal of t t e  Imperial d r m a n  Geographical Society. 
The King Humbert gold medal of the Royal Italian Geo raphical Society. 
The Hauer medal of the Imperial Austrian Geographicaf Society. 
The gold medal of the Hungarian Geographical Society. 
The gold medal of the Royal Belgian Geo raphical Society. 
The gold medal of the Royal Geo raphicafsociety of Antwerp. 
A special trophy from the Royal Bcottish Geographical Society-a replica in silver 

The honorary degree of doctor of laws from the Edinburgh University. 
Honorary membership in the Manchester Geographical Society. 
Honorary membership in the Royal Netherlands Geographical Society of Amster- 

dam. 
The President of the United States and the Secretary of the Navy 

have recommended that fitting recognition by Congress be accorded 
Peary for this great achievement. The scientific societies of the 
world accord in pronouncing this the greatest geogra hical prize of 

has come to the United States. 
Your committee believe that in view of his long distinguished 

service in the Arctic re@ons in ascertaining the northern boupdaries 
of Greenland ; his soundings and tidal observations; hls ascertamment 
of facts concerning the northern Arctic Ocean; the general mforma- 
tion he has obtained by living over 12 years within the Arctic circle; 
and finally having successfully followed a carefully laid plan resulting 
in his reaching on April 6,  1909 and bringin back to  civilization the 

performed a most remarkable and wonderf+.service, that he has 
attracted the favorable attention of the civllized world: and that 
therefore the American people, through its Congress, shall render him 
thanks, and bestow upon him the highest rank of the service which 
he adorns. 

0 

phic'al Society, of London. 

eat gold medal of the Philadelphia Geo phical Society. 

of the ships used by Hudson, Baffin, and Davis. 

the last three centuries. It is a matter of just pride t K at this honoJ 
(. 

conditions existing at the NortA Pole, that E obert Edwin Peary has 
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